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Watsontown Borough
Committee Meeting
July 28, 2014



OPENING:		The July 28, 2014 Watsontown Borough Committee Meeting was 
			called to order by President Miller at 7:30 PM at the First Lutheran 				Church, 400 Main Street, Watsontown.  

MEMBERS		President Harriet Miller, Jack Marshall, Janet Rump, Dan Folk, Solicitor PRESENT:		Ryan Tira, Mayor Dave Hontz, Police Sgt. Richard Faux,  Borough 				Manager Edie Moser and Secretary/Treasurer Brendi Brooke.  Vice 				President Ralph Young, Harry Hefty and Chief Dennis Derr were absent.

OTHERS		Matt Farrand, Jim Ritter, Mary Phillips, Terry Kirchner, Amy Pitou-
PRESENT:		Kirchner, Diane W. Dawson, Jeff Rachau, William L. West, Pat Ward, 				Earl Sheatler, Liz Folk, Sandy Hendricks, Virginia Wirth and Cindy 				Crozier.

PAT WARD 		Pat Ward from Uni-Tec Consulting Engineers spoke regarding a proposal
UNI-TEC -		he presented to Council to prepare a storm water master plan for 
STORM		the entire Borough.   He said if drainage areas go outside the Borough, WATER PLAN:	they will cover those areas as well.  The end result of the proposal would 				be in the form of a report and include some mapping.  It will break the 				Borough up into various drainage areas and sub-areas and look into what 				types of improvements are needed.  He said it would partly be based on 				those area of highest need; those having the biggest drainage problems.  				They would research any land acquisitions, easement or permitting issues 				and they will also provide commentary on funding resources.  Pat said the 				plan would be a type of “road map” on how to attack all the Borough’s 				storm water issues.  It in itself is not a design system but a preliminary 				look and gives the information needed to attack the storm water problem 				in a logical way.  Should the Borough elect to proceed with the 					preparation of a storm water master plan, it would take about 120 days to 				complete.  The fee for preparing the plan would be $15,900.00, which is a 				fixed, lump sum fee.  

DIANE		Diane Dawson brought an idea to Council to unite the town in support of
DAWSON -		Sharon Budd.  She spoke of having a race on Liberty Street and call the RACE:		race “Labor Day Liberty Downs”.  She had various ideas with race details 				including possible help from the boy scouts.  President Miller advised 				Diane to get her ideas together on paper for next Monday’s Council 				Meeting.  The Mayor said the three banks in town could support a 					donation point from now until Labor Day then pull the funds and make a 				presentation to the Mr. Budd and his family.  He said he would support a 				community wide fund raiser and feels she would have more success versus 			the rigors of organizing a race.

CANOE PICS:	Diane said she gave Harriet pictures of canoes using the river.  She spoke 				of the beauty of the boats with the bridge in the background and playing 				her coronet for all to hear and enjoy.

KIDS CAFE:		Diane said the Kids Café at the park is a wonderful asset to our 					community.  Jack Marshall said they have averaged 37 kids this summer.

HISTORY &		Diane spoke of the town’s history and possible Indian artifacts found in 
ARTIFACTS:	our area.  She spoke of its relationship to the Canal Boat and establishing a 			historic district with the wealth of information available.

ADDITIONAL	Janet Rump said she walked the cemetery wall with Mr. Meyers on CEMETERY		Tuesday, July 22, 2014.  Edie and two other Council members walked the WALL		cemetery wall with Mr. Meyers on Wednesday.  Edie said the stones on REPAIRS:		the top of the wall along Liberty Street are loose.  Council members 				advised Edie to proceed with Mr. Meyers on securing the stones, at an 				additional cost of upwards of	$3,500.00.  Edie was advised to give Mr. 				Meyers the go ahead.  Edie said Mr. Meyers fixed the worst but not all of 				the stones on the top of the wall.  She asked Council for an approval to 				pay the additional $3,500.00 from the Perpetual Care Account to Mr. 				Meyers for the additional wall repairs.  Jack Marshall made the motion, 				seconded by Janet Rump.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

				Rump		- yes			Miller		- yes
				Marshall	- yes			Folk		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

DOGS IN		Janet said she is getting complaints about people walking their dogs in the THE			cemetery.  There are signs for “no dogs in the cemetery”.  She asked CEMETERY:	residents to keep an eye on the cemetery and make note of the time of day 				if any are seen.  She has talked with Sgt.Faux regarding the problem.  				Janet reminded everyone that service dogs are allowed in the cemetery.

TREES AT THE	Edie said she met with Ryan from Turbotville Landscape regarding the 
SOUTH END 	Dogwood trees at the south end of town.  He said he would trim our trees
OF TOWN:		for $350.00 and he would schedule the work for the end of August.  Push 				mowing should be done around those trees, not ride mowing.  The Mayor 				said Ryan suggested we contact Ettinger’s Landscaping because some of 				the trees in the 2nd row have some type of Anthracnose that can be treated 				but Ryan doesn’t do the treatment, he only identified the problem.  Edie 				said she’d get information for Monday’s Council Meeting.   


BENCH		Edie said she was in receipt of a letter from Nancy Yoder, Shirley 
FROM		Sechler’s sister.  The family wants to donate a wrought iron bench
SHIRLEY		to be placed by the new monument.  Edie said she called Mrs. Yoder
SECHLER:		and was told where the bench is at her sister’s house.  The bench will be 				placed in the cemetery.  A thank you was sent to Mrs. Yoder for the 				donation.

BALANCE		Edie said the balance of the Greenway account was discussed at the last
IN THE		meeting.  So far $1,684.71 has been spent on trees and yews.  She 
GREENWAY	reminded Council of the additional items that haven’t been purchased to 
ACCOUNT:		complete the first phase of landscaping at the Canal Boat.  The balance of 				the account is $3,315.29 and the list provided to Council by John Pick will 			take up most of the remainder.  Janet Rump read over the list of additional 				items mentioned by the committee.

ELECTRIC		Edie said Jim Harvilla, the Borough Electric Engineer, went down to the AT THE		Canal Boat area with our electricians and he will be preparing an estimate CANAL BOAT:	to install electric down at the Canal Boat for Council.

DELIVERY OF	Edie spoke regarding the new Borough electric bucket truck.  She said the 
ELECTRIC		amount budgeted for the truck was approx. $1,500.00 short because of a 
BUCKET		light that was installed on the truck.  The electricians needed the light TRUCK:		installed on the truck.  The truck is being delivered tomorrow so Edie 				wants approval to pay for it.  The following is the breakdown:

			Freightliner of Harrisburg	-	$  73,920.00 - truck
			Versalift			- 	$123,516.00 – equipment & bucket
								$197,436.00

			Edie said $100,000.00 was budgeted for the truck.  At budget time, there 				was talk of taking out a loan to pay for the new truck.  She said the 					balance in the electric account is over $1 million dollars because of 				budgeting for the new truck.  The crew will not be trained on the Versalift 				bucket part of the truck until the first or second week of August due to 				Versalift’s scheduling.  A motion was made by Jack Marshall and 					seconded by Dan Folk to approve the payment of $197,436.00 for the new 			truck.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

				Marshall	- yes		Folk		- yes
				Miller		- yes		Rump		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.



SALE OF		Edie asked Council to consider their intent for the sale of the old electric
OLD			truck.  She said it cannot be reasonably fixed nor can it be used for ELECTRIC		anything else by the Borough.  She suggested it be put on Municibid TRUCK:		and sold as is.  President Miller told her to include it on next week’s 				agenda.

GRANTS:		Jack Marshall said we need to be looking into grants for the storm water 				management plan.  

PARK			Regarding Borough parks, Janet said two benches are being repaired, the REPAIRS &		bike rack is ready to be installed and an infant swing was taken from ADDITIONS:	Memorial Park to the Eighth Street Park.  A rotted swing frame is being 				repaired with pressure treated lumber near Janet’s house.  She spoke 				regarding a recent storm and the clean-up effort made by the crew.  They 				had the park cleaned up and ready for use by the Kids Café the next day.  				No major damage to playground equipment was caused by the storm.  The 			new bike rack will be installed near the park restrooms across from the 				River Pavilion and it will be cemented.  A one call was placed and the area 			is marked with green circles if anyone wants to see where it’s being 				placed.

TENNIS 		Bill West of 703 Main Street asked if Council would look into the 	
COURTS:		possibility of installing tennis courts where the pool used to be.  President 				Miller said tennis courts are something that hasn’t been suggested for that 				area.  He mentioned other thoughts including the use of the pool building 				for a concession stand.  She said it is a thought that Council could look 				into at budget time.  

EXECUTIVE		Solicitor Tira said an Executive Session would follow tonight’s meeting 
SESSION:		for labor issues.

UNSAFE		The Mayor said there are a couple of trees in the Borough that they need TREES:		addressed with property owners.  He feels they may become a safety 				hazard.  One is on Pennsylvania Avenue north of 4th Street and there is a 				rather tall tree that hangs over our main distribution line between Main 				and Elm Streets.  Solicitor Tira said the Borough should provide notice to 				the homeowner, they are in violation of the ordinance, it is dangerous and 				if they refuse notice, the Borough will take it down.  

SEWER		Edie said she was asked regarding the sewer manholes and bumps on MANHOLES		Main Street.  She talked with Barry from Penn Dot about them because ON MAIN		Main Street is a state street.  In the meantime, Vic Derr from MRSA said STREET:		they would be taking care of all the sewer manholes in town once we 				convey the system to them and they own them.  MRSA is in the process of 			getting prices to fix and raise the manholes but they won’t be doing 				anything until they own them.  The Mayor asked if the Borough was still 				in the sewage business.  Edie said yes, MRSA gets the revenue from the 				flow but the Borough owns the lines.  

SEWER		Edie said she had a call out late on Thursday and Friday nights at the CALL OUT:		Rider’s at 7th and Main Streets.  The Borough crew flushed out the lines 				and Vic Derr came today.  They found a lot of tree roots the size of 				Christmas trees and a lot of grease and grit came out with sewer solvent.  				MRSA did the camera work while our guys were flagmen.  

NEW			Edie said the new police cruiser is coming on Wednesday.  It has been 
POLICE		budgeted and approved by Council.  The Borough has a special Police
CRUISER:		Cruiser Fund that has a balance of $40,600.00.  Council approved a new 				police cruiser for $37,768.27 that will come out of the Police Cruiser 				Fund.  Edie said she would confirm on Tuesday that the cruiser is being 				delivered on Wednesday.  Sgt. Faux said they are getting a Ford 			
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Interceptor.

STORM		President Miller said the Storm Water Management Plan should be WATER		included on the agenda for next week’s meeting.  Pat Ward mentioned that GRANT:		it’s unlikely that grant money would be available for a study, although we 				should still check with politicians.  Pat said there is storm water money 				available once we undertake construction to do upgrades or repairs.  They 				will speak more to that in the study.  

PEACH		President Miller read a request from Trinity United Church of Christ.  FESTIVAL:		They are holding their annual Peach Festival on Saturday, August 23rd 				from 4 p.m. to ?.   They are requesting permission to block off 6th Street to 			the alley.  Jack Marshall made a motion to approve the request, seconded 				by Janet Rump.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:
				
				Marshall	- yes		Folk		- yes
				Miller		- yes		Rump		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

USE OF THE		President Miller read a request from the Community Christian Church in
CANAL BOAT	Allenwood requesting the use of the Canal Boat Pavilion on August 17th.
PAVILION:		The church intends to have a picnic at the pavilion and a baptism service 				in the river near the pavilion.  They also requested permission to use a 				portable gas grill while using the pavilion.  The Borough office informed 				them the pavilion was on a first come, first serve basis and no reservation 				or fees would be taken.  They will relocate if the pavilion is being used by 				others.  Solicitor Tira said if gas grills are permissible at other pavilions, it 				would be permissible at the Canal Boat Pavilion.  Edie said she would 				send them notification.

HYMN		President Miller read a request from Randy Watts of the Warrior Run
SING:			Fort Freeland Heritage Society.  They requested use of the Canal Boat
			Pavilion near the river bridge for a group sing along on Sunday,
			October 12, 2014 at 2:00 p.m.   A motion was made by Janet Rump to 				allow the use of the Canal Boat Pavilion for the River Sing Along.  A 				second was given by Jack Marshall.  After much discussion, a roll call 				vote was taken as follows:

				Folk		- yes		Marshall	- yes
				Rump		- yes		Miller		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

			Edie confirmed Sonny Moser would put up a sign indicating the Canal 				Boat Pavilion’s use.

ARTICULATING	Edie spoke of an articulating boom mower that was demonstrated in the
BOOM		Borough.  A few Council members were present at the demonstration.  
MOWER:		The mower was from Rovendale’s, it has an 11 foot reach and it was 				demonstrated down by the Canal Boat Pavilion and the river bank.  				Edie asked those Council members that were present to speak on their 				thoughts of the mower.   Janet said the mower did a nice job along the 				river bank near the Canal Boat and down the path near the river.  She said 				it is able to reach over the yews at the Canal Boat.  Jack Marshall asked if 				it could reach down over the guardrails on Pennsylvania Avenue and if it 				could reach the weeds at the park in the parking lot.  Edie said it would 				mow Route 405 bank and it will do the banks in the cemetery but the 				areas Jack mentioned where not checked.  The Mayor asked if they could 				bring the mower back again for informational purposes.  Solicitor Tira 				said all of Council and the Mayor could be present for an informational 				demonstration.  Edie said she would get a day this week and let everyone 				know.  

CANAL		A resident asked again about the Canal Boat Pavilion.  There was further BOAT			discussion regarding the Canal Boat Pavilion.  Janet Rump made a motion PAVILION		to charge no fees for the use of the Canal Boat Pavilion but it can be RESERVATIONS:	reserved by calling the Borough office.  A second was given by Jack 				Marshall.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

				Rump		- yes		Miller		- yes
				Marshall	- yes		Folk		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.


BOROUGH		Edie spoke regarding the bricks on the Borough building.  Some are BUILDING		cracked and the corners of the building are falling apart, especially the REPAIRS:		flower beds out back.  She said she asked Mr. Meyer to come down to 				look at the building and give the Borough a quote.  Edie asked Council to 				make it a point to come and look at the building.  She offered to take them 				around and show them the problems especially the back flower bed.  Some 			places will require bricks replacement, others areas need cracks fixed.  				The flower bed out back needs totally replaced.  Mr. Meyers broke down 				the building into four parts for a total of $7,500.00.  The Mayor said he 				thinks the footing is insufficient for the flower beds so when they are 				spec’d, Mr. Meyer needs to look into the ground.  Edie will include the 				matter on next week’s agenda. 

EXECUTIVE		Solicitor Tira mentioned the Executive Session following tonight’s
SESSION: 		meeting for labor and litigation.

LANDSCAPING	Cindy Crozier of 307 Main Street spoke about the landscaping down at the AT THE CANAL	Canal Boat.  She is a part of the committee that proposed the plan for the BOAT:		landscaping and is disappointed with the area.  She spoke further about 				what the committee intended and what was actually done.  Janet spoke for 				the group and asked if the committee can move forward, use the rest of the 			$5,000.00 and get the Canal Boat area “properly” landscaped and 					maintained.  Cindy said the location of the trees is ok but the shrubbery 				needs removed, the soil needs prepared properly and then the shrubs need 				replanted in the fall.  She feels if the job needs done by a professional, 				then hire someone such as Ryan at Turbotville Landscape to do it 					properly.  This area is intended to be a focal point coming into our town.  				Edie said she was on the committee; she will get all of the information and 			costs for next week’s Council Meeting.  Cindy said she wants to continue 				to be a 	part of the Committee and continue moving the project forward.  				Janet said if Ryan from Turbotville Landscape is too busy, we should 				possibly talk with Ettingers Landscaping while they are in town looking at 			the trees at the south end of town.  Edie asked and the Mayor confirmed 				that the trees and yews were planted exactly according to the plan.  Cindy 				concluded the Canal Boat area needs to be an area that people notice, like 				and want to do more by supporting it.  The issue is to be included in the 				August Committee Meeting.

RAILROAD		Jack Marshall asked why the railroad won’t take the wires down on South LINES:		Main Street.  He said there are 33 wires coming through that area.  Edie 				said dealing with the railroad is tough.  She has called many times and 				talked with a supervisor who claims he is going to come to town but 				doesn’t.  Solicitor Tira said Edie needs to check to see if they are in 				violation and if they are, cite them.  There was a further discussion 					regarding the problem.

ADJOURN		There being no further business to come before Council, the meeting
TO 			adjourned to Executive Session at 8:40 p.m.
EXECUTIVE
SESSION:


Respectfully submitted,



Brendi L. Brooke
Secretary/Treasurer



























